GGSO meeting minutes 5/28/08

Treasurer’s Report

· We profited about $200 from Nalgene sales accounting for picnic supplies

· Our budget from the school is still unknown.

· We will be paying back alumnus Mike Wightman who loaned us money to purchase the Nalgenes and ask him out to lunch.

· We discussed selling the snacks left over from the Geo-Expo at colloquiums.

Constitution:

· We discussed moving voting for officers to the fall so incoming students have a chance to run and vote. 

· Along with this we also discussed shifting the officer term to September-August of the following year.

· The school’s social policy states that we can have alcohol on campus if we have a licensed bar tender.  Off campus does not matter as long as we do not use school funds.

· If the officer term is shifted we would like to have elections after the initial department meeting in the fall.

Events:


Fall Weekend Away

· We are trying to plan a camping trip so incoming students can meet current students.  Labor Day weekend and the weekend of September 19th were discussed.  It would be a one-night event.  Homosassa was suggested as a location.   

Costa Rica

· Potential dates for the Costa Rica trip were given as spring break and sometime at the end of the spring semester.  Once we give an estimated headcount we will have prices.

Grant Writing


Peter and Dorien are planning another grant writing workshop for the fall

Faculty Update:

· There will be an official school of science within CAS because the school did not want to break apart the arts and sciences.  The school of science will be a subdivision of CAS.

· Graduate students will be getting a pay raise starting in the fall.

Geoclub:

· Willing to work with us at events and will be helping with calendar production.

Fundraisers:

· Calendar:  Heather is working on the website so people can submit and vote for calendar pictures with a secure login.  There will be 4 categories and a person can only submit one photo per category.

· Nalgenes will be sold at the rock breaker

Last but not least Peter Harries is the new GGSO faculty advisor.

